MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
6/8/09 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 51st meeting June 8, 2009. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members Donna Gates, Denny Wentworth, and Mike Roberts. Brian Bee and alternate Curt Stine were absent (excused.)  Also present for part of the meeting was citizen attender Butch Reinhardt.

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the May plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes as read. The motion was seconded by Wentworth and approved unanimously.

2. Posting

Manore reported that the public notice of tonight’s  meeting published  in the Courier Wedge  had contained the wrong date—May 19, the date of our last meeting.  Manore acknowledged that it was her error, sending the same notice as last month, and apologized.   She said she believes that tonight’s meeting still meets the legal requirements for public notice, because after discovering the erroneous published date, she posted notices in three public places: the notice board on the Town Hall, and at two boat landings.

3. Citizens’ concerns
None reported.

4. Meetings attended

Manore reported that on Tuesday, 5/26, she attended a meeting sponsored by Pepin County Economic Development, to discuss possible county-wide development of bicycle routes on town roads.  She said that federal funding for this development may be available someday.

5. Comprehensive Plan resolution

Manore passed out copies of a proposed Plan Commission resolution to recommend to the Town Board that they officially adopt the Comprehensive Plan. If the Board decides to proceed with the adoption process, they will then set a date for a public hearing. 

B. Gates moved to adopt the resolution; Black seconded the motion. The resolution was passed on a voice vote, five voting aye, one voting nay. Those voting aye then signed multiple copies of the resolution. 

6. Upcoming meetings/events
The next Town Board meeting will be 6/9/09 at 8:00 PM. The next Plan Commission meeting will be Tuesday, 8/18/09, at 7:00 p.m.

7. Adjournment
Roberts moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Wentworth. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:43 PM. 

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary

